
From: Terri Scallon <email address removed> 
Sent: November 26, 2013 1:25 AM 
To: SiteC Review / Examen SiteC [CEAA] 
Subject: Stop the Site C Dam 
 
Dear Review Panel members 
 
I am appalled at the lack of public consultation on this project and can only surmise it is because you know any 
thinking person would reject such a huge environmental negative impact as is the proposed Site C dam.  This 
$8 billion dam would flood some of B.C.’s best farmland, disrupt a vital wildlife corridor and set us all up for rate 
hikes as BC Hydro sinks us even deeper into debt. 

I can not afford to pay BC Hydro rates as it is and am renovating my home to get off Hydro as much as 
possible because of that. I do not expect the need for Hydro to rise as more and more of us are going off the 
grid as much as possible. 
 
Building Site C dam will only cause negative environmental impacts and contribute to climate change which as 
we are already witnessing is devastating populations around the world. 
 
Please act responsibly and do not proceed with the Site C Dam project. 
 
Terri Scallon 
<personal information removed> 


	From: Terri Scallon <email address removed> Sent: November 26, 2013 1:25 AM To: SiteC Review / Examen SiteC [CEAA] Subject: Stop the Site C Dam

